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USB expresses deep sorrow for the loss of comrade Fernando
Mauricio

Nazionale, 11/01/2023

USB expresses deep sorrow for the loss of comrade Fernando Mauricio, we join the grief of

the family and comrades of the Portuguese trade union CGTP-IN .

Fernando for years head of the international department of the CGTP-IN and a member of

the Portuguese Communist Party was a tireless comrade, determined, highly prepared,

always kind and attentive, a communist who put his life at the service of the organizations to

which he belonged.

With him we shared many activities within the FSM and always had long discussions on the

general situation, the stage and the many issues that determine our actions.

He always watched with great attention and interest the work and growth of the USB,
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recognizing in our organization the class and conflictual union present in a complex country

like Italy.

We will miss you, we will continue our struggles with your determination.
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